Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: child deaths
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Part a: 

1.  The number of children classified as children in need by your local authority between 1 January 2018 to 26 August 2022
Please could this be broken down by year (for 2022, please include the year up to 26 August 2022)

2. The number of children classified as children in need during this period who died. Please could this be broken down by:
a) The date (day, month year) 
b) Cause of death
c) Age of the child

Part b:

1. The number of children subject to a child protection plan by your local authority between 1 January 2018 to 26 August 2022
Please could this be broken down by year (for 2022, please include the year up to 26 August 2022)

2. The number of children subject to a child protection plan during this period who died. Please could this be broken down by:
a) The date (day, month year) 
b) Cause of death
c) Age of the child

Answer:

The council has considered your request and estimates that to provide the level of detail requested would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We have gathered the information regarding the numbers/ details of children who have died and any plans they have been subject to. 

We can provide the numbers as below but it will take a significant amount of work to get accurate data about the plan status of any children who died.  We have the names and ages of those who have died but it will require extensive system checking to confirm their plan status. 

	
	Total CIN 

(Child in Need Meeting)
	Total CPP 

(Child Protection Plan)

	2018
	4,799
	1,120

	2019
	4,161
	867

	2020
	5,050
	898

	2021
	4,019
	887

	2022 year-to-date
	3,165
	654


This letter is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required. We do have a duty to advise and assist you in refining your request under s16 of the Act so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in refining your request.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
